NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING - The Village of Green Island will submit a funding application to the New York State Department of Housing and Community Renewal on or about August 12, 2013, in an amount not to exceed $750,000 under the 2013 Competitive Round Community Development Block Grant Program. Types of eligible activities include, but are not limited to economic development, public facilities, and public infrastructure improvements. 

The Village will hold a public hearing at 4:30 p.m. on August 7, 2013 at the Green Island Municipal Center, 19 George Street, Green Island, New York.

The Village will describe the Community Development Block Grant Program and will seek public input on the proposed 2013 Competitive Round application. Village citizens are encouraged to attend. 

Written comments concerning the proposed application may be submitted to the Village Board of Trustees, 20 Clinton Street, Green Island, New York, 12183 addressed to the Mayor.  Information regarding the proposed application will be available to the public for inspection at the Village Clerk’s office, 20 Clinton Street, Green Island, New York.

Dated: July 26, 2013

Anne M. Strizzi, Village Clerk

Village of Green Island

